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Comments:  requesting 1. that goat packing be included in the activities important to the GMUG NF 2.) that the

ban on page 27 be removed, and 3.) that the reference to packgoats on page 143 be removed since packgoats

are NOT an example of disease transmission to bighorn sheep (there is not one documented case of a packgoat

giving disease to bighorns). Exact wording on page 143: 

The potential for pathogen transmission affecting native plants and animals (e.g., recreation pack goats and

bighorn sheep, the need to decontaminate wading boots to reduce spread of chytrid fungus, or whirling disease,

etc.).  

 

Also tourism has economic value to the state. The GMUG plan includes many allotments for grazing domestic

sheep. As much as 2/3rds (1.9 million acres) of the GMUG is designated grazing area. Since grazing sheep

continue to be allowed in the proposed plan, there is no logical reason why packgoats should be banned as a

way to protect bighorn sheep.


